
4. NEWTON VILLAGE - TEMPORARY TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT TRIAL

The committee considered a report (copies of which had been circulated)
by the Head of Operational Services providing members with an
evaluation of the trial traffic management scheme on the A904 through
Netwon Village which was undertaken in June 2022.

It was recommended that the committee note the contents of this report
and agrees that as the trial showed no discernible traffic benefits, it was
not proposed to install any permanent traffic management features on the
A904 through Newton village at this time.

The Roads & Transportation Manager undertook to expedite appraisal of
the noise analysis report by Environmental Health to facilitate discussion
with the community council in advance of a further report being presented
to the next meeting of the committee.

Decision

To note the terms of the report.


